
TEERA AGM Minutes 18th Jan 
  2014  Page 1 of 3 

TASMANIAN EQUINE ENDURANCE RIDERS ASSOCIATION INC 
 
STATE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

 
Minutes 

AGM  
Saturday 18th January, 2014 

2:00pm 
Cherry Shed, Gilbert St., Latrobe 

 

Present: Alf Barnes, Pat L, Trent Huxtable, Pat H, Kaye Mitchell, Tania Jago, Tony Purton, Denis Foley 

Jnr., Sonia Hodgetts, Trish Smith, Jodi Smith, Denise Williams (left 4:40), Nicole Ford, Robyn Nibbs, Pam 

Shadbolt 

 

Apologies: Penny Barnes, Tracey Nutting, Ruth Butler, Helen Bowkett 

 

Minutes of 2013 AGM:  
Motion: Minutes of the previous meeting are a true and correct record. Moved Trish, Sec Pat L. Carried 

 

Matters arising from the minutes: TEERA van has been sold for $16000 and money into general account 

then term deposit.  All matters in 2013 AGM addressed in SMC meetings throughout 2013 and documented 

in SMC minutes. 

.  

President’s Report: Tabled and read by Trent.   

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer’s Report Tabled and Auditor’s report tabled.   

Trent explained: Money previously held in various account by various groups, for example the Quilty fund, 

has now been consolidated into one bank account.  Up until now the money belonged to other groups.    A 

big thank you to all previous committees who have supplied this money.  These groups were consulted and 

their ideas about how it should be used gathered.  The money in this account is not money that TEERA 

makes every year from members. It allows TEERA to maintain a healthy bank balance in case of a “rainy 

day”. 

 

Tony asked what a “rainy day” might be.  This was discussed.  Examples included donation  to a Tas. Quilty 

committee with TEERA a major sponsor.  This would provide funds for the committee to access up front to 

kick start the process. 

   

Motion: Treasurers report be accepted   Moved Nicole, Sec Denise 

Motion: Audit report be accepted Moved Nicole, Sec Pat L. 

Appointment of auditor:  Paragon bds 

 

Election of Office Bearers:  Nominations for SMC: Denis Foley, Kaye Mitchell, Denise Williams, Trent 

Huxtable, Nicole Ford.  Five positions vacant so no election required.  

Resignation of Tracy Wyllie. 

Pat L, Pat H, Alf and Robyn have a year to go. 

 

Notice of Motions: 
Motion: TEERA pay a state database registrar to enter and update membership, logbook and horse registrations and 
ride results on a contractual basis or with an honorarium.  Moved Trish, Sec Denise 
The motion was discussed.  Pat H confirmed that this was acceptable under the constitution. 
Tony asked: “What sort of money?  What do other states do.”  Q’land registrar works approx. 30 hours/week. Trent 
suggested about 6 hours/week for TEERA registrar.  Carried unaninmously. 

 



TEERA AGM Minutes 18th Jan 
  2014  Page 2 of 3 

Appointment of database registrar: Deferred to SMC meeting, general business. 

 

General Business 

Discussion of the inclusion of points obtained from the Tom Quilty in Tasmanian points tally: Tony argued 

that counting points from interstate rides would allow those who could afford it to travel to mainland rides 

other than the Quilty and disadvantage other members.  Trish questioned whether distances from mainland 

rides would be included.     

General consensus that Points and distance from Tasmanian rides will be the only ones that go towards that 

Tasmanian totals.  Aeraspace will give totals that include interstate rides. i.e. Aeraspace gives a national 

points and distance tally.  Teera will recognise points and distances accrued by members doing Tasmanian 

rides.   

 

Jodi Smith brought up putting newsletter and minutes on website.  Kaye has asked Kevin about this and he 

could set it up with a passcode so that minutes were only accessible to members.  Denise noted that many 

members prefer to have a printed copy of the newsletter. There is now a box to tick if members want 

newsletter electronically.  Jodi will send email the newsletter to those that elect to have it sent this way.   

 

Discussion about Kevin’s workload:  Kaye attempted to explain that at present the way the website operates 

means that it can only be done from Kevin’s computer.  Kevin intends to set it up differently at some stage 

but over the course of last year he did not have time.  Kaye to ask Kevin to get a quote for doing this so 

other people could have authority to put material on and hence spread the work load. 

 

Tony asked.  “On financial statement, what is the swabbing and capping fee?”  Capping fee:  AERA gets $8 

in for each rider and $2 is the swab fee.  Swabbing funds are now in general revenue. 10 to 12 swabs per 

year could be paid for by the swabbing fees collected.   

At beginning of year Pat puts the rides and the combinations in a hat and draws out envelopes. Kaye asked if 

this included “vet outs” and novice horses.  Pat confirmed it does.  A horse can be swabbed anytime if there 

is suspicion that this should be done.  Medication control officiers in Tas. include Laurie Smith, an eventing 

person. Usually someone who lives in Tas doesn’t charge travelling.   

 

Denis:  Hussain offered to buy helmet cameras to assist us to advertise Tasmanian riding around the world.    

Use them to get footage on track.  Cameras could be swapped from leg to leg. Trish:  Has he thought past 

the camera to creating video clips?  Trent: ‘opportunity to promote the sport”.  Up to individual ride 

committees to use them.  TEERA supports their use in principal. 

 

Pat H:  Tas Rules.  SMC Intended to put a motion to abolish last 5 rules on the agenda.  Pony club riders are 

covered if we site their membership card.  General agreement that Tassie rules be eliminated as they are 

now covered by AERA rules. 

 

Beer suggestions (Sonia H) 

1. Burnie Equine Endurance Riders would like to put forward a Motion that TEERA provide a financial 

subsidy to each calendar ride date to help clubs fund their rides.  The rationale behind this is to help 

clubs keep their entry fees down and lessen the financial burden on members.   

 

2. In accordance with the Equestrian Australia and AERA agreement signed this year, Australia is to 

hold at least seven FEI events.  BEER believes that one of these rides should definitely be held in 

Tasmania.  Burnie Equine Endurance Riders would like to put forward a motion that TEERA apply 

to AERA for funding in order to hold one FEI ride in Tasmania. 

 

3. BEER would like to put forward a motion that TEERA provide a 5 year strategic plan for the 

management of funds which members pay TEERA each year.   
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These were too late to be included under “Notice of Motions” but were tabled and discussed. 

  

• Trent said if we give to all clubs it is not sustainable.  Tony asked what sort of figure are we talking 

about?  Sonia, not saying large sum but something to help them.  Trish commented that the Fonthill 

ride ran at a loss if the raffle had not been included.  Denise expressed the view that if the rides 

weren’t financially viable then they should not run.  Denis drew a comparison with his Polocrosse 

experience where prices went up making them similar to the mainland.  The result has been an 

increased bank balance but participation has dramatically dropped.  Kaye noted that rides at a greater 

distance from the north west and considered to be more challenging struggled to get rider numbers 

but were worth supporting because they provided variety and challenge for members.  While it is 

difficult to discriminate between different clubs, perhaps TEERA should develop some criteria 

which would allow some clubs to receive financial support for some rides.  Alternatively, clubs 

could put in a submission to justify their requests for support. 

 

• With regard to TEERA applying to AERA for funding to hold an FEI ride, it was noted that AERA 

doesn’t actually have funds.   It was asked that “ if AERA has no money how will they meet their 

contract with EA to hold seven FEI per year.”   Trent replied that if they don’t do seven rides they 

are in breach of contract.  However if a club holds a 1star and 2 star that counts as two rides.  Up to 

clubs to hold these rides. 

 

• Jodi: asked about 5 member committee.  This group constitute the “endurance council’ on EA.  

AERA are now the only body that can run FEI rides in Australia.   

 

• 5 year strategic plan.  Sonia to pursue this.   

 

Jodi: Expressed concern over recent runouts where horses were wacked with the rope as they turn around to 

run back. Trent:  Under AERA rules a horse can be encouraged at the start of the run.  Reminder to go in the 

newsletter.  Robyn suggested a whiteboard with reminders about run outs to be put at the vet ring. 

 

Pat L.  New riders need a rule book.  Available on website.  Print copy done in March.  Tom MacCormack 

will put rules in a more user friendly way.   

 

Meeting Closed 4:57pm 
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TASMANIAN EQUINE ENDURANCE RIDERS ASSOCIATION INC 
 
STATE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

 
Minutes 

GENERAL MEETING 
Monday 2nd June 2014 

6:30pm 
 

1 Present: Sonia Hodgetts, Pat L, Nicole Ford, Robyn Nibbs, Kaye Mitchell, Dennis Foley Jr., Pat H, Trent 
Huxtable, Denise Williams 

2. Apologies: Alf Barnes 

 
3. Minutes of previous meeting   

Motion: Minutes of the previous meeting are a true and correct record. Moved Sonia H, Sec Pat L, Carried 
 

4. Business arising  
 

a) Form for recording and invoicing for fluid treatment: (Pat H) Ongoing 
 

b) Review of Life Membership criteria: (Robyn) Ongoing 
 

c) 300 stickers purchased.  Advertisement will go in newsletter and on facebook. Available for $20 from Nicole.   
 

d) Update and copying of current TEERA constitution.  These have been printed but need to copy some covers.  
 

e) Purchase of arrival and departure slips.  These have arrived and Pat H has them.   
 

f) Use of membership number to access minutes on TEERA website. (Kaye) Ongoing  
 

g) Youth development/strategic plan (Robyn and Sonia):  
July clinic: Stumbling block. People approached so far have been unwilling to run sessions.  Look at 11th and 
12th October to give more time to organise presenters. 

 
h) CS report from State Champs. Finished 

 
i) CS WA Quilty.  Helen Bowkett is going. 

 
j) Biosecurity statement for Tasmanian Endurance. (Pat H Ongoing) 

 
k) Pat H to check with Trish re TQ14 magazine article 

 
 

l) Purchase of sanitisers wipes and disinfectant (Trent) Ongoing 
 

m) Special General Meeting. (Kaye)  Separate mail out to go out this week. 
 

n) TEERA Merchandise: there are a few very large polo shirts 
 

o) CS report for Uncle Ernie’s ride (Kaye has contacted Chris Mahoney) 
 

p) BC Sheets for ride secretary folder have been replenished as have vet cards. 
 

q) Purchase of new bibs ordered.  Pat has also taken the red ones with yellow numbers that are peeling off in for 
repairs. 

 
r) Log Book for Darren Duniam’s horse which did a ride with teeth on one side not erupted was not handed in. 

Another letter to be sent. Matter will be dealt with at July 7th meeting.  Letter to go out before the next ride 
indicating that the horse would be ineligible to enter any affiliated AERA rides until the matter is resolved. 
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s) TPR course at Karoola (Pat H) completed.  Motion: TEERA reimburse Dianna Carroll $30 for hire of the hall 
and Pat H for fuel. Moved Denise, Sec Kaye. Carried 

 
t) Safety at Kimberley ride on bridge. Letter to club saying it has been raised at the meeting.  Signage or alternate 

route. (Kaye) 
u) 20 microchips given to Debbie to reimburse for those purchased earlier in the year.  30 remain to sell for $20 

each. 
 

  
5.       Treasurer’s Report:  

  
Motion:  Treasurer’s report be accepted and accounts paid.  Moved Nicole, Sec Denise 
 

 
6. Correspondence In/Out 
 

IN  

7/5 Darren Duniam (email and phone conversation re inadequate advertising of 160km ride at Sassafras) 
Kaye replied by email on 29/5 but also responded on the phone at the time.   

8/5 Pam Shadbolt(email: details of State Champs Fundraiser ride at Sassafras) cc Kevin Brewster 

 Helen Bowkett (CS report for Vandieman 66 Easter rides) 

8/5 Melissa Duniam, BEER secretary (Ride nomination form for 2015 and cheque for $20) 

 NEEEC (Ride nomination form for 2015 and cheque for $30) 

12/5 ActiveActivities Australia(email confirming that TEERA is listed on their website.  We can choose not 
to be) 

12/5 Megan a Campo (Request to put TPR course at Karoola on calendar for insurance purposes) 

14/5 Confirmation of receipt of letter by Darren Duniam 

15/5 Ieva Peters(email AERA minutes of March meeting). Forwarded to SMC 

21/5 Pam Shadbolt (paperwork from Pink Ride) 

21/5 Sue Sutcliffe, QERA Secretary (Email: Australian State Invitation for Junior Event) Forwarded to 
SMC members.  Send in mailout and add to SGM discussion items. 

2/6 Jen Clingly(re pink ride;  Thank you to all those who rode or contributed.  Raffle raised $375, waived 
fees from TEERA $990, Matt Bennett sales $750)Seeking approval to apply  

 Cancer Council(thank you letter from Cancer Council) Put letter in newsletter. 

  

OUT  

8/5 Jodi Smith(email minutes of April SMC meeting and updated calendar for newsletter inclusion) 

8/5 Sharon Cox cc Elaine & Sonia R (email: calendar update to include changes to State Champs 
Fundraiser ride) 

8/5 Penny Barnes (email inquiry for new mailing address) 

9/5 Darren Duniam(Letter re horse whose teeth had not erupted) 

9/5 Jodi Smith(email with notice of SGM attached and suggestion to change date to 4th if we don’t have 
the full 21 days notice required) 

13/5 Sharon Cox cc Elaine & Sonia R (email:  Calendar inclusion of TPR course at Karoola, May 24th) 

17/5 Penny Barnes (Thankyou card returned by Australia Post, given to Angie Clarke to pass on) 

29/5 Darren Duniam (email: response to concern over poor advertising of 160km ride) 

2/6 Linda Tanian (email:  contact details for Laurie Nicolle and Dennis Foley Snr, re static display for 
TQ15) 
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2/6 Kevin Brewster (forwarded new email address for Nicole to be put on website and asked for a change 
in the second sentence on the home page to indicate that items should be directed to the SMC for 
approval.)  

 
 
7. Reports 

a) Membership: 223 total, 117 F, 55 M 3 associates, 41 Juniors, 5 Life and 2 non riding 
b) AERA report: Nothing to report 
c) Rule/items for newsletter: Article re horses that are coughing and snotty at rides (Dennis) 

 
 

8. General Business: 
 
a) Problems with new computer so Nicole has upgraded for extra $142   

 
b) AERA has caution road signs. 1200 x 780mm core flute.  Grant from Meander Valley Council would allow us to 

purchase them.  We could purchase from AERA.  Nicole to get a quote locally.   
 
c) Pat L has scanner, Denise has one.  One unaccounted for. 

 
d) TPR s need to be associate members because they are doing a semi-professional tasks and we need to have 

some accountability. 
e) Robyn received TPR folder from Debbie but not CS folder.  Robyn didn’t receive information relating to CS.  This 

resides with Greg Johnson &/or Chris Mahoney. 
 
f) McDonalds are doing community sponsorships.  Robyn will look into this. 

 
g) Next Quitly the committee will be answerable to SMC.  This will come into effect for Victoria for their next Quilty. 

 
h) Report from Foresty Tas. received.  

 
i) Questions re database. Why “-“in horse or rider history could mean vet out or withdrawn.  Why not make a 

distinction?  Kaye to email Steve Swan. 
 
9. Date of next meeting:  Monday 7th July 
 
10. Meeting closure:  9:15pm 
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TASMANIAN EQUINE ENDURANCE RIDERS ASSOCIATION INC 
 
STATE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

 
Minutes 

GENERAL MEETING 
Monday 13thOct, 2014 

6:30pm 

 
1. Present:  Trent Huxtable, Dennis Foley, Pat L, Sonia Hodgetts, Sheleah Astell, Kaye Mitchell, Nicole Ford 
2. Apologies: Pat Hodgetts 

 
3. Minutes of previous meeting:  Motion: Minutes of the previous meeting are a true and correct record.  Moved 

Pat L, Sec Sheleah. Carried. 
4. Business arising:  

 
a) Form for recording and invoicing for fluid treatment: (Pat H)  Ongoing 
b) Review of Life Membership criteria:  Some discussion about this, including time serving TEERA, etc.  No 

conclusion. (Nicole) Ongoing 
c) Strategic plan: (Sonia) Ongoing 

 
d) Clinic in October (Sonia) Cancelled 

 
e) Biosecurity statement for Tasmanian Endurance: Kaye has sent a letter seeking clarification from DPIPWE that 

if TEERA uses the EA “Horse Event Participation Declaration”, is this sufficient for the purpose of covering any 
legal ramifications in the event of an outbreak of any contagious or transferable disease?  Waiting on a 
response.  

 
f) AERA has caution road signs.  Nicole looking at local alternatives.  Ongoing. 

 
g) Paperwork re TPR and CS from Robyn.  Waiting for Robyn to send paperwork to Pat L 

 
h) Ride Calendar for 2015 published on website and sent to all club secretaries for feedback. Some corrections 

received and errors fixed. (Kaye)  
 

i) TEERA dinner. Kaye has put a request for members ideas re dinner in the newsletter. No feedback from 
members.  Decided to have dinner in marque at Pat L’s. Pat L to organise catering, and Dennis Foley Jnr. to 
organise dj.  AGM at 2:00pm, Saturday 10th Jan. Dinner 6:00pm. 
 

j) Anne Barnes confirmed that she is willing to vet at 2014 State Champs and run a vet accreditation course.   
 

k) Notice of SGM and nomination form for 2015 SMC mailed to all members on 3rd Oct. 
 

l) Sheleah has received bibs she requested and needs to pay Pat L. 
 

m) Trent asked if we need to enlist help for Kevin.  Kaye to talk to Kevin. (Ongoing) 
 

 
 

5. Treasurer’s Report:   
Motion: Treasurer’s report be accepted and accounts paid.   Moved Nicole Ford, Sec Sonia Hodgetts. 
Carried. 

    Motion: Term deposit is reinvested for a further 3 month term.  Moved Trent, Sec Kaye, Carried. 
 
Discussion of purchasing clothing.  Let people know and we can take orders from members.  Perhaps get a 
photo of the shirt and put on facebook.  Decided to put a photo on the 2015 membership form.  Add a tick box 
for members to indicate if they want to purchase a shirt and/or a sticker.  

 
6. Correspondence In/Out 
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IN  

 Helen Bowkett, CS report for Jolly Lette Memorial Ride.  Noted that the horse ridden by Robert Crowe 
had to have its temp done in the float.  Kaye to send letter indicating that future poor behaviour of 
horses could lead to disqualification from the ride by the CS. 

9/9 Jodi Smith (email: article of aging horses by their teeth for newsletter)  Looked useful 

13/9 Jodi Hutchins (Ride Nomination form and cheque for 2015 rides for BBR) 

15/9 Jodi Hutchins (email confirming 18th April for the Castra ride) 

15/9 Tracey Wyllie (email enquiring about 2015 calendar) 

16/9 Jodi Smith (email informing that some of the Ride Committee forms on the website are out of date).  
Kaye will look into this later in the year.  Pat L and Sonia might have some time to identify which 
forms need updating. 

16/9 Krystal Jones (email: requesting a response to STER request for financial assistance and change 
venue of STER 2015 ride to TBA) Kaye emailed response of SMC decision with an indication that a 
formal response would follow. 

 Amelia Napier (Letter thanking SMC for allowing her to participate in Q’land State Champs) Publish 
the letter in the newsletter. 

22/9 Jodi Smith (email to clarify that State Champs Fundraiser is in March 2015.  Not clear on the draft 
calendar) Confirmed.   

29/9 Jan Lewin (email to inform that she has been omitted from TPR list) Kaye apologised for the oversight 
and forwarded to Kevin and Pat L for correction.  Kevin fixed it on website. 

29/9 Kevin Brewster (email informing SMC that he is posting info from 2014 Shahzada on the TEERA 
website) 

1/10 Mark Dunn (email: erroneous dates for Feb rides in draft calendar) Forwarded to Kevin and Jodi. 

  

OUT  

4/9 Jodi Smith (email; request that all households receive a hard copy of the newsletter, regardless of 
whether they have requested email as some members have been missing out.  Refer articles that 
might be controversial to Trent before publishing) 

10/9 Jodi Smith (email: August minutes for the newsletter) 

16/9 SMC members, Club Secretaries, Kevin Brewster, Tracey Wyllie (email draft ride calendar for 2015 
and request for comment) 

18/9 Jodi Smith and Kevin Brewster(email changes to draft 2015 calendar) 

30/9 Biosecurity DPIPWE (letter re EA “Horse Event Participation Declaration”, is this sufficient for the 
purpose of covering any legal ramifications in the event of an outbreak of any contagious or 
transferable disease?)  

30/9 Krystal Jones and Janine Parr (email: letter attached in response to STER’s request for financial 
support)  

30/9 Pam Shadbolt (email; Notice of SGM, Nomination form for 2015 SMC with cover letter, copy of 
minutes of AGM, to be mailed out to all members) 

8/10 Sharon Cox Aon cc Elaine Conroy and NSWERA  (email draft 2015 TEERA calendar) 

 
 
7. Reports 

a) Membership: 255 total.  Associated members= 3, Non-riding= 3 Life =5 
b) AERA report: Nothing 

 

c) Rule/items for newsletter: Reminder about horse behaviour in the vet ring. 
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8. General Business: 

 
a) Membership form for 2015. Changes suggested included having a separate day membership form consisting 

of just the first and second page of the full membership form.  Remove the day membership part from the current 
form and add prices and tick boxes for stickers and shirts.  Need to wait to AERA set PA insurance before 
finalising TEERA membership fees for 2015. 
 

b) Missing CS report from Kentish.  Kaye to contact Denise. 
 

c) Fonthill ride: Pat sent accident report for Tania Jago to insurer.  
 

d) Motion: TEERA to reimburse Anne Barnes for return flight to vet and take vet accreditation at state champs. 
Moved Pat L,Sec Dennis Jnr. Carried.  

 
e) Trent mentioned FEI. Some interest in rides for 2015.  If money is deposited into an account by a major sponsor 

then SMC will look at endorsing the ride.   
 
 
9. Date of next meeting:  Tues 4th November 
10. Meeting closure:   8:30pm 
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TASMANIAN EQUINE ENDURANCE RIDERS ASSOCIATION INC 
 
STATE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

 
Minutes 

GENERAL MEETING 
Tuesday 4thNov, 2014 

6:30pm 

 
1. Present:  Trent Huxtable, Dennis Foley Jnr., Sheleah Astell, Sonia Hodgetts, Pat L., Pat 

H., Kaye Mitchell. Guests:  Debbie Grull, Pam Shadbolt, Robyn Wright, Greg Henry 
 

2. Apologies: Denise Williams, Joanne Marshall 
 

3. a)  Waited one hour. Insufficient quorum for SGM.  Matters handled by SMC.  
Minutes of previous meeting:  Motion: Minutes of the previous meeting are a true and 
correct record.  Moved Sonia Hodgetts, Sec Dennis Foley. Carried. 

 
4. Business arising:  

 
a) Form for recording and invoicing for fluid treatment: (Pat H)  Ongoing 
 
b) Review of Life Membership criteria:  Some discussion about this, including time serving 

TEERA, etc.  No conclusion. Pat H noted that a lot of people have contributed who haven’t 
necessarily been on SMC.  Some clubs give a 10 year or 15 service badge.  Recognition 
is important.  Perhaps a sub-committee of 3 people to get some guidelines.  Regular 
volunteers need to be recognised as well.  Perhaps help with their membership.  To be 
discussed further at next general meeting in December. 

 
c) Strategic plan: (Sonia) Discussion of new people and how we can assist them.  Greg 

suggested new riders be encouraged to attend a ride without a horse and see how things 
are run.  On the entry form could have a new member yes/no box.  Computer could send 
out some basic information for those who tick yes.  Sonia suggested publishing draft 
strategic plan in the newsletter and getting feedback from the membership.   

 
Discussion of 40, 20 and 5km rides.  Benefits of having vetting at these.  Encourage ride 
secretaries to consider putting on short rides.  Put in letter at the beginning of the year 
and put in the newsletter. Target Pony clubs with advertising, perhaps through facebook. 
Sonia to do this. 

 
d) Biosecurity statement for Tasmanian Endurance: Kaye has sent a letter seeking 

clarification from DPIPWE that if TEERA uses the EA “Horse Event Participation 
Declaration”, is this sufficient for the purpose of covering any legal ramifications in the 
event of an outbreak of any contagious or transferable disease?  Waiting on a response.  

 
Debbie: Notifiable disease:  If you suspect or know a horse has a notifiable disease then 
you have an obligation to report.  There is a list. List A (exotic) and List B (endemic) on 
DPIPWE website.  Strangles is not notifiable in Tas.  Encouraging people exporting 
horses to get a PIC.  In the event of an outbreak a letter cannot be generated giving info 
to these people.  Debbie stressed that responsibility is with the owner.  
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Pat asked what is a reasonable measure that TEERA or ride committees should take pre-
ride? Debbie suggested some sort of animal health statement.   “I observed this horse 
and found it to be free of ….”  On our entry form is it reasonable to ask “has this horse 
been resident in Tas for 28 days?”   If not go to some sort of biosecurity statement and 
maintain a temp log for 7 days.  Reasonable because it is also an animal welfare matter 
as well.   

 
Why does the Dept have no documentary requirements for horses entering Tas.?  Debbie 
suggested going to your MP if we want this. 

 
Does Dept Ag know that horse can turn up an event within three days of arriving in 
Tassie?  Dept biosecurity’s plan for the future.  No mention of horse disease o current 
biosecurity Tas of current biosecurity threats. 

 
In the event of a suspect horse being on a ride base then vet with the CS can quarantine 
it to an area on the ride base. 

 
Documentation to support our biosecurity statement.  Pat and Debbie to create this 
document. Then talk to Kevin about getting it on entry form.   
Has this horse been resident in Tas for at least 28 days? 
If no please fill out biosecurity paperwork by clicking the following link. 

 
1800 675 888 is the Emergency Animal Disease Hotline 

 
 

e) AERA has caution road signs.  Nicole looking at local alternatives.  Trent has sent a letter 
to support Jen Clingly’s application to Meander Valley council for road safety signs. 

 
f) Paperwork re TPR and CS from Robyn.  Pat has the TPR paperwork from Robyn.  One 

scanner is still missing. 
 

g) Trent asked if we need to enlist help for Kevin.  Kaye to talk to Kevin. Ongoing 
 

 
 

5. Treasurer’s Report:   
Not submitted 

 
6. Correspondence In/Out 
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IN  

22/10 Jodi Smith (email: forwarded posters sent in from Debbie Grull encouraging property 
owners to register their property on DPIPWE’s PIC database for purpose of letting 
emergency services know about horses on the property in the event of an 
emergency such as bushfire. Include in newsletter.) 

24/10 Helen Lindsay (email: TQ15 Sponsorship opportunities) Pat suggested $1200 was 
a lot for a third place rug.  Ignore the email. 

30/10 Sue Hartog, forwarded via Trent (EOI to hold 2015 Australian Endurance 
Championships) 

31/10 Active Australia (email requesting that we confirm our listing on ActiveActivities) 
Ignore.  No apparent benefits to this. 

2/11 Megan Jensen (email NEEEC positions for 2015) 

 Portland Endurance riders (paperwork from Johnny Green Memorial ride) Pass to 
Pam Shadbolt. 

 Tara Nicklason, Portland Endurance Riders( letter suggesting interest received from 
the TEERA term investment be used to provide financial support to each club) 
$3581.35 For this year the interest was used to support the juniors going to Q’land.  
Simple summary from the treasurer to go in the newsletter would make finances 
more transparent. There will be another letter go out next year inviting clubs to put 
in requests for support. 

4/10 CS reports from Johnny Green Memorial Ride and STER Fonthill.  Comment on the 
gallop finish at the Johnny Green. 

  

OUT  

14/10 Tony Matthews(letter indicating that future poor behaviour of their horses in the vet 
ring may result in disqualification) 

3/10 Jodi Smith (email: minutes from the Sept meeting, reminder to members about 
horse behaviour in the vet ring for publishing in the newsletter.) 

3/10 Denise Williams (email: missing the CS report from the Kentish ride) 

 
 
7. Reports 

a) Membership: total 259.  Associated members=5, Non-riding=   Life =5  
Juniors =44 

b) AERA report: Trent to write this.  Include membership numbers, winter 
break well received, success of our junior team at the Q’land State 
Champs, Tas contingent at TQ14, Anne Barnes running vet 
accreditation course after our State Champs, working with DPI in 
biosecurity, calendar well on its way and potential interest in FEI ride 
next year. 

 
c) Rule/items for newsletter:  Suggestion that juniors wear their helmets in 

the vet ring. 
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8. General Business: 

 
a) Missing CS report from Kentish.  Kaye has contacted Denise who is looking in to it. 

 
b) Can we replace Michael Riley’s fluids with TEERA fluids to help keep TEERA’s up to 

date? Pat H will check expiry dates on TEERA fluids and speak to Michael and/or Jim.  
 

c) Pat L. asked if she can get a new stopwatch if she records the number.  She lent her 
stopwatch to someone at Pyengana and didn’t get it back.  Yes. 

 
d) Add a suggestion that juniors wear their helmets in the vet ring.  Send to Jodi to put in 

newsletter. 
 

e) Gallop finishes on bitumen.  Need to consider bottlenecks and crowded areas where it is 
inappropriate.  Ride committees to decide. 

 
 

f) Motion:  TEERA provide fuel costs for vets to attend the accreditation course at state 
Champs.  Moved Pat, Sec, Kaye.  Carried. 
 

g) Pat L to be an Assistant CS at the NSW Quilty.  Pat L nominated as Tas rep.   
 
h) Discussion of the fact that the winner of the Quilty need not present for BC the following 

day nor needs to be sound.  Should there be a change in the rules regarding this. 
Insufficient support for the idea.  Debbie noted that horses would be more likely to be 
walked through the night instead of being allowed to rest if soundness at BC was a 
requirement to win the Quilty. 

 
i) Expressions of interest for 2018 Quilty to go in the newsletter. 
 
j) Ian Sward’s horse’s bad behaviour in the vet ring at Pyengana.  Reared and struck out.  

Been warned in the past.  Kaye to send a letter.  Final warning.  If it does this again he 
will be banned for life in order to ensure the safety of officials and volunteers. 

 
k) Motion:  TEERA reimburse Pam Shadbolt for expenses incurred Moved Pat H, Dennis 

Foley Jr.  Carried. 
 

l) Few people have approached Pam volunteering to do log books.  Leave as is for the time 
being as things are working well. 

. 
m) Find out new cost of log books to us.  Ask Nicole. 

 
n) Instant Marquees.  Cost will be same as 2 years ago.  Roast is $25 per head.  Choice 

meats, salads and desserts.  Booked for 10th Jan. 
 

o) Sandy Little’s positive comments on Tassie endurance. 
 

p) Greg Henry raised safety on the bridge at the Kimberley ride.  Signage was in place either 
side of the bridge at the last ride.  The bike race complicated things this year.  Pat H 
described an alternative route where the river could be forded on her brother’s property.   
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9. Date of next meeting:  8th December.  Sonia to look into a venue in Ulverstone where a 
meal was available. 

10.   Meeting closure:  10:15pm  
 
 
 














